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Upcoming Medicaid Pharmacy Benefit Changes 

Neighborhood News – January 2025 
 
Effective October 1, 2024, Neighborhood Health Plan of Rhode Island’s (Neighborhood) Medicaid Pharmacy 

Benefit made the following formulary changes: 

• Neighborhood’s Medicaid Pharmacy Benefit removed Basaglar and Semglee products from the Medicaid 
Formulary and preferred Insulin Glargine-YFGN, Lantus, and Rezvoglar.  

 

Please note that coverage of short-acting insulins did not change.  

 

Medicaid members who utilize Basaglar and Semglee products will require a new prescription for the comparative 
Insulin Glargine-YFGN, Lantus, or Rezvoglar product. 

 

These changes do not affect Commercial or INTEGRITY Medicare-Medicaid Plan members. 

 
 
 


